
 

 

March 22, 2023 

Facilities, Transportation, and Safe Schools 

Safety: 

• The Kentucky Center for School Safety will be with us on June 1 to attend our end of the year 

administrative retreat. All district and school level administrators will be trained in Threat 

Assessment and the KCSS team will help us create our parent communication and reunification 

plan.   

• Mobilcomm has finished their installation of the radio repeaters.  All schools now have new 

radios for internal and emergency communication.  All school level administrators and 

appropriate district level staff have the ability to communicate districtwide in the event of an 

emergency.    

• Since the last board meeting, I have met with the safety committees from NIS and NPS.  At these 

meetings we discussed any available reports and any concerns that are present.  As well, we 

discussed future proactive areas to address.       

• We are going to be doing a planned power outage at NIS over Spring Break to test the generator 

and address any issues that we may discover.   

• Ms. Stewart and I will be attending a KCSS/Secret Service training on April 25.   

• I will be meeting with a fence company to enclose the courtyard at NHS.  This was a safety 

recommendation per the KCSS Assessment.  Also, as a part of their recommendations we will be 

installing bollards at the front entrance of NHS and by the cafeteria doors to deter anyone from 

driving a vehicle into the building.  

Facilities 

• Work Order Status (as of 3-15-23) 

Date Work Orders Received Work Orders 
Completed 

Work Orders Active  

July 1 – March 15, 
2023 

551 488 63 

• The roof top HVAC units will be craned to the roof of NPS on March 17. Only detail work is left at 

NPS for the Cafeteria and Kitchen renovation.  Soon all work will be completed. 

• Phase 1 of the Athletic Complex is still on pace. Several meetings have occurred in preparation 

for the new bleachers and press box. By the next Board meeting I will hopefully have more 

information pertaining to the demolition of the current structure.   

• The steam boiler at the Welcome Center continues to be an on-going maintenance issue.  We 

will continue to do our best to keep it operational however that is why one of our upcoming 

projects is the Welcome Center HVAC replacement.   



• Current projects in early phases: NPS Roof, Athletic Complex, NHS Culinary Arts, and Welcome 

Center HVAC.   

• I am currently working on the facilities and transportation budgets for 23-24.  

Transportation:  

• The new camera systems have been installed on our buses. The video and sound quality is quite 

impressive. Since the installation of the cameras, we have had three instances of drivers running 

our stop signs.  We are currently working with the Prosecutor to establish a procedure for when 

this occurs.     

Dennis Maines 

Director of Facilities, Transportation, and Safe Schools 

 

 


